INFORMATION NOTE

- Rectification of statistical information on Work Accidents that occurred in 2021 -


The statistical information on Work Accidents is produced by collecting, validating and processing the data contained in work accident reports sent to the insurance companies at the time of the accident, or termination reports referring to the date of closure itself, or, at the latest, one year after the accident occurred, if it has not yet been clinically concluded.

This statistical information is sent to the GEP under the legal framework of Lei n.º 98/2009, de 4 de setembro, Decreto-Lei n.º 106/2017, de 16 de agosto, and also Portaria n.º 14/2018, de 11 de janeiro. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]During the course of processing and validating  ESAW2021 data, GEP noticed a very significant reduction in the numbers reported to us by one insurer, compared to the numbers reported by that same insurer in the previous years and, in accordance with the standard process, the insurer was asked to validate or rectify the data, if necessary.

The insurer at stake ultimately validated the data and it was disclosed and published, thus complying with the legal obligation and deadlines stipulated for this purpose.

In September 2023, GEP was questioned regarding the eventual non-inclusion of two fatal accidents in the published ESAW/2021 statistics. From the analysis carried out it was established that i) the missing accidents should have been reported by the above-mentioned insurer and ii) this report did not take place. When faced with this situation, the insurer confirmed that it had failed to report those claims, along with around 5864 other accidents.

GEP is responsible for rectifying the statistical information involved and, to this end, after processing and validating the new data, the files and other statistical outputs that are now being republished were updated and sent to the usual users.

